College Council

(Special Meeting)

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, January 25, 2006

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:

Alma Cardenas, John Christensen, Mercy Pono, Theresa Steffes

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Leverett Smith

Management:
Carol Barrick, Carol Maga, McKinley Williams 

Students:
Gigi Green, Derrasha Hudson, Rachelle Whitfield-Wormely

Guests:
Tim Clow, Alex Edwards, Stephanie O’Brien

Absent:
Joyce Edwards, Terence Elliott, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, Leonard McGee, Chris Tarp, Barbara Williams

1.  
CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.
INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Gigi Green introduced Stephanie O’Brien from Dovetail Decision Consultants.  New students Derrasha Hudson and Rachelle Whitfield-Wormely were introduced.

3.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  Gigi Green asked to move Agenda Item 6a to the beginning of the meeting because Stephanie O’Brien had another appointment.  The agenda was approved as amended.

4.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM DECEMBER 14, 2005:  Approval of the minutes was tabled until the next regular meeting on February 8, 2006.

5.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) Report from Furniture, Fixture and Equipment Subcommittee (results of survey) – Stephanie O’Brien explained that she was from Dovetail Consultants and she had come to College Council to explain the results of the survey and to help College Council choose a pallet.  Surveys have been collected from December 14, 2005 until this morning about the pallet.  Stephanie reported that 23 out of 24 surveys were positive.  The one negative survey did include some positive comments, so the surveys were overwhelmingly positive in favor of the pallets. The surveys were passed around for review. Theresa Steffes asked if the floor tiles would require waxing and Stephanie said there are two floor tiles.  The current floor tile on display does require stripping and waxing.  They’re looking at tiles that will only need to be mopped.  Those tiles are more expensive initially, but the maintenance is much cheaper, but the color may be slightly different.  If they do find a floor tile that doesn’t require high maintenance, that would be brought back to College Council.  Stephanie emphasized that everything was selected keeping in mind low operational costs.  The low maintenance material is more expensive up front, but the low cost material requires much more expensive maintenance.  If the pallet is approved, they would look for the most low maintenance material with the overall pallet.  Carpeting may be put in some buildings and, if so, the carpeting will be easier to clean and not erode over time.  Darlene Poe will be working with the various constituencies to determine some standards for where carpeting would be installed.  Carol Barrick asked what happened to “CCC Blue”, and Stephanie responded that there are other ways to bring color in.  Blue floors or walls can be overwhelming.  The constituency groups took a brief break to decide if they would adopt the pallets.  All four groups approved the pallet.  The pallet will be on display in the R-Building.  

6.
STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment – McKinley Williams reported that this item would be tabled until the next regular meeting on February 8.  

b) Remodel - McKinley Williams reported that the Governing Board had a retreat two weeks ago and Jeff Kingston gave a presentation at that retreat.  The district feels it is time to go out for another bond.  The WCCUSD has gone out for two bonds and they have been successful.  Contra Costa County is very supportive of education.  The Governing Board is conducting a survey this month to see what the feel is, and what amount the bond should be.  If the survey comes back positive, the decision must be made whether to put the bond measure on the June 2006, or November 2006 ballot.  The next time we could have a bond measure would be in 2008.  Each one of the colleges would have to submit a list of buildings to be remodeled.  With the current bond, the music building, the AA-Building, and the planetarium could not be remodeled because there was not enough money.  We would have to tell the voters that we weren’t able to have those buildings remodeled and we will have to decide which buildings to focus on for another bond measure, and we will have to have a dollar amount.  We will have to prioritize.  The Governing Board has said every building on the CCC campus must go through seismic analysis.  The geological analysis has already been completed and now they will be looking at each building for seismic safety.   McKinley distributed a draft of buildings that need remodeling.  Every building not being remodeled with the current bond money is on the list.  McKinley went through the list.  Those projects that were included in the previous bond are indicated in the third column.  The art building is being retrofitted with state funds.  However, if the building is not seismically safe, it will cost $9,182,635 to replace.  Jeff Kingston did the estimated costs and they do seem more realistic.  A lengthy discussion ensued.  McKinley reported that we are currently in talks with the City of San Pablo about use of the El Portal school site that the city recently purchased from WCCUSD.  McKinley asked how everyone felt about a survey going out to the campus about a new bond, and what buildings would be on the list, and the consensus was that a survey should be done.  McKinley Williams will take charge of that.

5.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS (Continued):  b) Death of an Employee:  Campus Notification Proposed Policy (second reading) – Everyone was referred to the proposed policy.  Melody Hanson currently does this, but we want to make sure we’re not violating the e-mail policy.  All constituencies approved the new policy.

7.
NEW BUSINESS:  a) Flooding – Alma Cardenas said the walkway near the library leading to the AA-Building floods when it rains.  Alex Edwards said that this was discussed at Operations Council, and this should not be a recurring problem.  The walk-around near the library will be temporarily repaired but it is an expensive problem to fix.  John Christensen reported that he twisted his ankle on the path outside the H-Building going to the SA-Building when it was raining.  This has not been fixed.  It is very dangerous and a serious accident waiting to happen.


b)  No Smoking Area – Derrasha Hudson would like the “No Smoking” area to be expanded.  The new student representative to Operations Council, Nina Ortez, and Carol Maga will take this to the Operations Council.  

8.
OTHER:  There was nothing reported for this item.

9.
ANNOUNCEMENTS – Derrasha Hudson announced that the African American Staff Assn. and the Black Student Union would be hosting an African American celebration in honor of Black History Month this Friday, January 27, 2006 at 6:00 p.m. in the PAC.  The event is free, and everyone is invited.


John Christensen introduced Mercy Pono, who is replacing Rose Orpilla on the College Council.


The Dallas Black Dance Theatre will be performing in the PAC February 8 and February 9.  


February 8, before the Dallas Black Dance Theatre performance, there will be a kick-off of the Alumni Association at 6:00 p.m. in the PAC.  Everyone was urged to let all alumni know about the wine and cheese reception.

10.
NEXT MEETING – The next meeting will be Wednesday, February 8, 2006 at 2:30 p.m.

10.
ADJOURNMENT – The meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Healy

College Council Minutes – January 25, 2006.doc
PAGE  
3

